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6541 East Tanque Verde Rd. Suite #24
Tucson, Az 85715

Dear Mr. Smalley,

Last year the University of Arizona and Oregon State University conducted an efficiency study of the Flock
Off system. The study concluded that the system was an effective deterrent to unwanted pigeons.
Additionally, after observing the test sites for over six months and reviewing data from other project sites,
I can share with you that there was no noticeable harm to the birds or the surrounding environment.
Specifically, no pigeon was seen to have been harmed or killed by the Flock Off System. There was no

noticeable harm to any animal or to the environment during the six-month testing period.

After observing and studying the system, while it was an effective deterrent in the immediate proximity,
there were no noticeable lasting effects on the pigeons and no evidence that any harm was done to the
pigeons by the Flock Off system. Please let me know if I can provide any additional information regarding

the studies conducted by the University of Arizona.

Sincerely,
Dr. Ethan Orr

Director, Agriculture and Natural Resources
University of Arizona



